
Our Lady of the Rosary 
Catholic Church  

3710 Augusta Rd. À Greenville, SC 29605 

 

 

Church Office Phone  
(864) 422-1648 

 

Email: olr@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Website: olrgreenville.com 
 

Church Office Hours  
9:00 am - 1:00 pm, Mon/Wed/Friday  

 

Fr. Dwight Longenecker  
dlongenecker@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Fr. Richard Ballard  
rballard@charlestondiocese.org 

 

School Office Hours  
8:00 am - 3:00 pm, Monday - Friday  

School Office Phone: 864-277-5350 
 

Weekend Mass Schedule 
Saturday 5:00 pm Anticipated  
Sunday 10:30 am, 5:00 pm 

 

Call Parish Office or consult 
bulletin for Holy Day Schedule  

 

Daily Mass Schedule  
Monday        8:30 am   
Tuesday       12:00 pm  
Wednesday       6:00 pm   
Thursday          10:00 am    
Friday        10:00 am    

 

Confession  
 

 Wednesday: 4:30-5:30 pm 
in Lower Church 

       Sunday: 9:00-10:00 am 
in Upper Church 

 

Eucharistic Adoration  
in Upper Church 

 

Wednesday  12:00-5:45 pm  
First Friday  10:45 am-5:00 pm 

 

August 22, 2021                                       Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 

The Fifth Commandment is simple, ñDo not kill.ò After the 
respect and honor we have for family, the commandments 
enshrine the sacredness of human life. 
 
The Catechism teaches that there are some circumstances  
of self-defense and military involvement in which the taking 
of human life is sometimes permissible, but other than these 
rare exceptions the sacredness of human life is paramount. 
This means we may not murder another person, but it also 
means that abortion of any kind is forbidden. The Church 
also teaches that capital punishment must be avoided if at all 
possible. Taking oneôs own life by suicide is a terrible sin against Godôs love. 
We must be committed not only to avoid these sins, but to fight against them 
when they are present in our society. 
 
The commandment not to kill also impacts end of life issues. Catholics are not 
permitted to use any active means to end the life of someone who is elderly or 
terminally ill. We do not have to take heroic means to save or continue life. We 
must continue natural nutrition and hydration for the sick person and alleviate 
their pain, but active steps to end a life are not allowed. 
 
Taking a life is not permitted, but it is also forbidden to destroy a personôs spir-
itual life through causing scandal. Scandal is an attitude or behavior which 
leads another person to do evil. Abusing our health through alcohol or drug 
abuse, or promoting the body above the soul through glamour, sports achieve-
ment is wrong. Endangering another personôs life through irresponsible driving, 
encouraging drug or alcohol or sexual abuse are all ways that we ñkill othersò.  
 
The Fifth Commandment also speaks to the sins of bearing a grudge, refusing 
to forgive, cursing or planning revenge. If we wish harm on anyone in any way 
then we are planning to kill them--if we are not planning to literally take their 
life, we are planning to take their happiness, their blessing and their welfare. 
We may not plan to take their life, but we plan to destroy their life which is an-
other form of killing. 
 
Finally, there is a social aspect to this commandment. The Church teaches that 
there is such a thing as a just war, but nations must resist war and avoid war in 
every way possible. The conditions for a just war are very strict. At one and the 
same time the damage afflicted by an aggressor must be certain, grave and 
lasting. All means must be taken to avoid war and all other means to stop the 
aggressor must be shown to be ineffective. There must be a real prospect for 
success and the use of arms must not cause more suffering and damage than 
that perpetrated by the aggressor. In addition, innocent citizens may not be 
hurt or killed, and prisoners must be treated with respect and humanely. 
 
In all ways the Catholic Church seeks to defend and uphold life. Are you being 
faithful in this fifth and most important commandment? 
 

Your pastor, 
Fr. Longenecker 



 

Pastoral Staff  
 

Fr. Dwight Longenecker, Pastor 
dlongenecker@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Fr. Richard Ballard, Parochial Vicar 
rballard@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Deacon Mike Bannio 
mbannio@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Deacon Jerry Schiffer 
jschiffer@charlestondiocese.org 

 

 

Parish Office  (864) 422-1648 

OLR School  (864) 277-5350 
 

Organist/Choirmaster  
Alan Montgomery , amontgomery@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Director of Faith Formation  
Katie Orbon, korbon@charlestondiocese.org  
 

Parish Receptionist 
Martha Mahan, mmahan@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Director of Communications  
Donna Craft, dcraft@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Headmaster 
Tommy Curtin, thomas.curtin@olrschool.net  
 

Director of Advancement & Enrollment  
Christine Barr, christine.barr@olrschool.net 
 

Director of Outreach  
Chris Loewer, cloewer@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Youth Ministry Coordinator  
David Haggard, david.haggard@olrschool.net  

 

Saturday, 8/21 
5:00 pm - Anticipated Mass 
                For Kevin Perham 

Sunday, 8/22 
9:00-10:00 am - Confession  
10:30 am - Mass, For The People 
5:00 pm - Mass, For Jo Bricco+ 

Monday, 8/23 
Lower Church 

8:30 am - Mass, For Sr. Corde Maria, OP+ 

Tuesday, 8/24 12:00 pm - Mass, For Al Natale+ 

 
Wednesday, 8/25 

 

 

12:00-5:30 pm - Eucharistic Adoration 
4:30-5:30 pm - Confession (Lower Church) 
5:45 pm - Benediction 
6:00 pm - Mass, For Adelaide Fletcher+ 

Thursday, 8/26 
Lower Church 

10:00am - Mass, For Adam Trapasso+ 

Friday, 8/27 10:00 am - Mass, For Jo Bricco+ 

Saturday, 8/28 
5:00 pm - Anticipated Mass 
                For Ron & Thomas Ward+ 

Sunday, 8/29 
9:00-10:00 am - Confession  
10:30 am - Mass, For Jack Allen+ 
5:00 pm - Mass, For The People 

 

Parish Operating Financials 
 

Needed each week  $ 17,000. 
 

Week of 8/15 $ 14,227. 

, , 
Dianne Morrison, 

 

SPECIAL THANKS  
TO ALL WHO  

DONATED BACKPACKS 
  

Pastor Johnson at  

Church Without Walls was again  
overwhelmed and grateful for such a  
generous response from our OLR family.  

All are invited to join us after the 
10:30am Mass on August 29, for a 
Recital of the Scriptural Rosary, 
presented by OLR's Respect Life 
Committee and the Knights of  
Columbus to Protect the Unborn 
and bring peace to our country.   

 
St. Marthaõs Book Club is starting up again. 
Join us on Monday, September 13, from  
12:30-2:00 in Guadalupe Hall. We will each  
bring a favorite book to share and discuss,  
as we choose which book to read for our  

gathering on October 4. 

mailto:richardballard@olrgvl.org


 

 
OLR SCHOOL NEWS 

 

 
 

Aug. 25 State of the School Address, 7:15 pm 
Wednesday 
 

Sep. 3 NOON DISMISSAL 
Friday  
 

Sep. 6 Labor Day, NO SCHOOL 
Monday 

 

Spiritual Adoption 
 

WEEK 22: August 22 
 

Rapid eye movements begin for Baby. Babies born 
prematurely at this time have a very good chance of 
survival.  
 

Your baby's heart began pumping seventeen weeks 
ago and he began breathing thirteen weeks ago. 

 
   Last week on the feast of St. Clare, 
Bishop Guglielmone was here in the 
Upstate to dedicate the St. Clareôs 
Home for Mothers. This wonderful prolife 

facility provides shelter, training and a warm wel-
come for women who were considering abortion, 
but chose life.  
 

Please visit their website here to learn more about 
this local, Catholic charity. Check out their wish list 
under the ñGet involvedò tab and see if there is 
something you and your family can provide. 

 

 
SAVE THE DATE . . .  

 

Saturday, Sept. 18 

 
Join us for an all day retreat and  
family day at Look-Up Lodge.  

 

We have great activities planned for ALL  
ages and stages - singles, couples  

and families.  
 

Go HERE for the sign up link. The event is 
free, however, for planning purposes, we 
need you to sign up as soon as possible. 

Into the Breach is a groundbreaking 12-episode video 
series from the Knights of Columbus that seeks to an-
swer what it means to be a Catholic man in todayôs 
world. Inspired by Bishop Thomas J. Olmstedôs apos-
tolic exhortation to Catholic men, Into the Breach tells 
men they are made for greatness and challenges them 
to achieve it by founding their lives on God and pursu-
ing heroic virtue.  
 

Men of all ages are invited to attend - the first  
and third Wednesdays of each month at 7pm in  
Guadalupe Hall, after the evening Mass.  

 

The next session will be on  
Wednesday, September 1. 

 

 

OLR PARISH  
PILGRIMAGE 

2022 

 
Full information and registration is 
now available for Fr. Longeneckerôs 

exciting parish pilgrimage to England 
next Spring.  
 

The dates are  
May 31- June 11, 2022.  

 

Go HERE for more information and 
to register now while there are still 

seats available. 

MOTHER TERESA HOUSE 
 

ñIf you judge people, you have no time to love them.ò  
               Mother Teresa 
  

I often get asked what to do when you meet someone on the 
street or near a place you are visiting.  First, let them know 
about MTH and they can call (864-412-7102) or visit, 110 
James Drive.  I will get some cards printed to take at the back 
of the church to hand out. A package of crackers and small 
water could be at the ready in your car, but never give money 
directly to them. Consider supporting St. Vincent de Paul, 
MTH or one of the other fine organizations in town.  
 

Most important of all, is to smile and remember no matter their 
condition, they are a child of God and Jesus in our midst. In 
the words of Mother Teresa, ñLet us always meet each other 
with smile, for the smile is the beginning of love.ò  

 

Chris Loewer, Director of Outreach 
cloewer@charlestondiocese.org 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fstclareshomesc.org%2f&c=E,1,SfLTbiqFxFQFquLznchn0R99nYl8sb4TiFNisFL2HaUUiExAlZTKi7Djqi2yHTozQB2hhL5zoF2OJNGMTMnQhCbDsH91mrAmUdJ_u4-pEw,,&typo=1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C054CABAD29A4FA7-olrretreat
https://selectinternationaltours.com/fr-dwight-longenecker/
mailto:cloewer@charlestondiocese.org


(864) 232-1800 
 

511 S. Pleasantburg Dr. 
 

OLR Parishioners 

 Saad Manios and Associates, LLC 
1249 South Pleasantburg Dr.   Greenville, SC   

(864) 277-9600 
OLR PARISHIONERS 

Compilations and Reviews Å Tax Return Services 
Business and Tax Advisory Services 
Payroll Services Å Bookkeeping 

 

Jerry T. Saad, CPA Å Louis G. Manios, PA Å T. J. Saad, CPA 
Lisa D. McKiernan, CPA  Å  Kelci W. Brazeal, CPA 
Patricia M. Skenteris, CPA  Å  Terra Ayers, CPA 

Tripp Bennett Å Vicky Makkas 

MORE NEWS 
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Knights of Columbus are 

presenting a Free Seminar 

on Long Term Care. 

 

Wednesday, August 25, at 

7:00 pm, via virtual webinar. 

 

We will discuss some of the 

challenges you may face and 

the solutions that your family 

should consider. Weôll go 

through what Long Term 
Care is, and how the Knights 

of Columbus can help you 

prepare. 

 

To attend, please RSVP  

by email to: 

robert.boni@kofc.org  

to receive an invitation  

and instructions. 

 

 
 

 
Rachelôs Vineyard Retreat is  

a supportive, confidential, 

nonjudgmental weekend  

retreat for women and men 

who have had an abortion 

experience. The retreat offers 

a person a chance to explore 

how they feel about the abor-

tion and an opportunity to find 

healing and peace. The team 

is very compassionate and 

understanding and helpful.   

 
Our 2021 retreats in SC are: 

  

September 18-20   Greenville 
November 6-8   Charleston 

  
For more information or 

registration 
Christy (803) 554 6088 
Kathy   (803) 546 6010 

  
Grace4healing@gmail.com 

Now is the time. 


